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Equality and Diversity Committee

Minutes of the Second Meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee in the 2014-15 Academic Session, held on 22 January 2015, at 2.00 pm, in Room S311, Mary Seacole Building, Avery Hill Campus

Present:
Frances Hewison

 Director of Human Resources (Chair)

Alex Brooks


President Students Union

Ami Solomon


Education Liaison Manager
Christopher Hallas

Director of Student Affairs

Clifton Kandler

Web Services Manager

Frederico Maia

Senior HR Manager

Lisa-Marie Burke

Avery Hill Student Village Manager

Lucy Pollard


Faculty Operating Officer (Education and Health)

Melanie Thorley

Disability Project Officer and *AccessAbility Co-ordinator
Tariq Effendi


FACH Equality and Diversity Representative
Robert Mayor

Faculty Operating Officer (Business)

In attendance:
June Good


Finance Directorate

Karen Taylor


Researcher Development Manager

Liz Laurence


Secretary
Apologies:

Bill Franciscy


Accommodation Services Manager

Stuart Ashenden

Faculty Operating Officer (Engineering and Science)

Tony Mann


Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities
EDC/14.09
Welcome and Introduction
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.  The Chair explained to the committee that Bill Bolloten the Equality and Diversity Champion had now left the university and that Karen Taylor would be staying in her seconded role at GRE.  The Chair said that they would look to recruitment to the post as soon as possible and would keep the committee informed of the situation.
EDC/14.10
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 23 October 2014 were agreed as an accurate record.
EDC/14.11
Matters Arising from the Minutes


There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.
EDC/14.12
Athena SWAN Progress Update
Karen Taylor the Researcher Development Manager (RDM) attended the meeting to give a progress update on Athena Swan.  She explained that the University submission had met the deadline in November and is now being review by the Athena Swan panel.  She said that 200 organisations had applied for the awards and that the university would know the outcome in April.  She explained that the Athena Swan Working Group was now taking forward the 36 actions within the Action Plan and that a key focus was to establish Athena Swan as a KPI and equality objective for the University.  She also reported that there are now Athena Swan reps in the Faculties, some in professional services and 2 in the Students’ Union.  She was asked whether Psychology was included as a STEMM subject and she explained that the University was using HESA codes A-K for the STEMM subjects which included Psychology.
The Chair thanked the RDM for the report. She noted that it appeared to be increasingly difficult to obtain Athena Swan accreditation and it would be a great achievement if the University was successful with its first application. The process of creating the submission had been, however, a valuable one.
.
EDC/14.13
Final Equality Information Report (EDC/14.P05, P05a, P05b)
The Chair introduced the final Equality Information Report (papers EDC/14.05, 05a and 05b).  She explained that the report was presented at the October meeting following which the feedback received had been incorporated as well as new data which became available in December.  The Chair reminded the Committee that the University was legally obligated to publish the report which should be accessible to the public.  She asked the committee to send any remaining comments on the report to Frederico Maia (SenHRM),as soon as possible as the report would now be published on the HR website.
Action:
The Committee to forward any comments on the report to the SenHRM.
EDC/14.14
Developing and Agreeing Corporate Equality Objectives (EDC/14.P06) 
The Chair introduced paper EDC/14.P06 which related to developing and agreeing corporate equality objectives.  She explained that the University had a legal responsibility to publish at least one objective.  The Chair suggested that it would be better to concentrate on 1 or 2 high level objectives that could be achieved.  She explained that objectives could be set at any time of year and asked for the Committee’s view on which objectives should be set.
A discussion then followed regarding which areas to set objectives on. A number of different ideas were expressed following which it was agreed to concentrate objectives in the areas of:

· Athena Swan

· Improvement in Data Capture

· Best Practice


The Chair asked the Committee if they would be interested in a presentation from the Equality Challenge Unit, which was received positively.  

EDC/14.15
Stonewall Workplace Equality Index
The Chair reported that we had been informally notified of our Stonewall Workplace Equality Index result. She was very pleased to announce that the University had risen over 40 places to 182 out of 397 organisations.  She thought that this was a very impressive result and a great success story for the University.  She explained that the next step was to meet with Stonewall regarding our submission and the areas in which we could improve.  She said that she would report back on this at the next meeting.

Action:
The Chair to report on the submission at the next meeting.
EDC/14.16
Other Updates

A number of equality and diversity updates from Faculties and Directorates were received as follows:


Finance


June Good attended the meeting to give the report for the Finance Directorate.  She explained that Finance were reviewing their activity in this area.  She reported that they planned to encourage staff to do the Equality and Diversity Essentials training, to look at the Equality and Diversity Webpages and to attend the forthcoming Celebrate2015 event.  She asked whether the committee could suggest ideas to explore.  The Director of Student Affairs (DSA) suggested looking at their purchasing practices, an area that would improve our Stonewall WE Index rating.
Students’ Union

Alex Brooks the Student Union President (SUP) gave a short report highlighting their recent successes and future ideas.  He summarised those as follows:

· they were currently working on a pregnancy policy for students; 

· they had been successful in making the toilets gender neutral in Student Union buildings and were hoping that this would be the case in all university buildings;
· they were working on a ‘Time to Change’ pledge.

Recruitment and Admissions

Ami Solomon the Education Liaison Manager (ELM) reported that Recruitment and Admissions has held a non-faith celebration at Christmas time for those members of staff who have no-faith.  She said that the event had proved to be very successful.  She also confirmed that they continue to make the Equality and Diversity Essentials training mandatory for all staff.


Human Resources


The Chair gave the update for Human Resources.  She said that a lot of work had been done in conjunction with GRE on Early Career Researchers and the Athena Swan award submission.  She reported that office had started to organise the Celebrate Different and Diversity 2015 events for Medway and Avery Hill in March and she explained that an event would be held in Greenwich later in the year.

The Chair also reported that there was an on-going policy review within HR to make sure policies were up to date and that they supported the University’s equality and diversity objectives. Updating the Parental Leave policy to reflect the new ‘shared’ arrangements was particularly urgent.

Faculty of Education and Health

The FOO (FEH) reported that some of the Mental Health Students were organising a Mental Health Conference, which was being held in the O2.
Partnership Division
Melanie Thorley, the Disability Project Officer and *AccessAbility Co-ordinator (DPPAC) reminded the committee that 18 February was University Mental Health Day.  She explained that she was organising an event at Medway that would highlight the experiences of students with mental health issues and how the University supports them.  She said that one part of the event would be a 15 minute film made by and starring students affected by mental health.
Student Affairs

The DSA reported that HEFCE had invited the University to take part in research relating to the changes to Disabled Student Allowance funding.  He said that a researcher would come in and talk to them about how the University manages the Disabled Student Allowance to gain a better understanding of the area.
EDC/14.17
Any Other Business


The ELM asked if a representative from Marketing could attend the committee as suggested in previous meetings.  The Chair said that there was a recently established Communications Consultative Group on which Marketing was represented and she was a member and that might be the best forum for engaging with the Marketing team. She would, however, look at previous meetings and pick up any outstanding actions.
EDC/14.18
Date of Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 21 May 2015, to be held in room S311, Mary Seacole Building.  

Secretary: Liz Laurence
Tel: 8982


Email: e.laurence@gre.ac.uk
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